Laker Angel club Minutes
March 4, 2008

11:00 a.m.

Room L-200

 

Members Present: Alina Brooks, Sandy Haught, Pat Keane, Marcia Price, JoAnn Quattlebaum, Joyce Sandusky, Donna Taffar, Joan Taylor, Delores Toothaker

 

Joyce began the meeting by welcoming everyone and thanked them for coming.  

Joyce gave a brief history of the club  - when and how it was started. Since the beginning many changes have occurred, some have caused difficult decisions to be made.  She questioned whether we were a Christian based club.  If so, then we shouldn’t be questioning some of the requests. We agreed that we should not a call ourselves a Christian based club; that would exclude some people from joining. The original purpose was to notify the campus of employees dealing with deaths, sickness and other hardships and to help in anyway with food and gift baskets. Also, to send cards so they know we are thinking about them.

Financial Assistance: Joyce brought up the subject of financial assistance – Should there be a lifetime limit?  Should we revisit our guidelines?  After much discussion, a motion was made by JoAnn and seconded by Marcia that the Laker Angels would no longer be giving financial assistance; exceptions could be brought to the board.  After more discussion, another motion was made by Marcia and seconded by JoAnn to retract exceptions could be brought to the board.  The bottom line - Laker Angels will no longer be assisting with financial help.

Fundraiser: Billy Russell approached Joyce about having a fundraiser for his brother who is in rehab at this time and will be living with Billy when he is released. The members voted not to do fundraisers.  Fundraising is not the purpose of the club.

Guidelines: After some discussion, the group decided to include a gift card of $50 for out-of-town funerals. The gift card would be for immediate family and extended family that is living with employee.  Joyce will change the guidelines for this and also the financial assistance. She will send a copy of the guidelines to the members. 

At this time the only request is for Phyllis Walker who will have outpatient surgery on Friday.  A basket will be prepared and will be given to Cassie (her daughter) to take to her.

Joyce reminder everyone to turn in receipts, so they can get reimbursed for supplies/food purchased. Some of the donated money will be used for gift cards to be placed in the hospital baskets.

A new board will be voted in soon, so Joyce encouraged everyone to consider running for one of the positions.

Meeting ended at 12:10pm.

Pat Keane
